
 

MAY 2011 

 

THE MINISTERôS LETTER 

 
My dear friends, 
 

Iôm starting to write this on the evening of Easter Day, 

a day on which we again remembered with 

thanksgiving the message of the Risen Christ.  During 

the service, we created a ótimelineô which we pinned to 

the large cross dominating the sanctuary.  It began 

ñGod made, Adam bitò (the fruit of the Tree of 

Knowledge) and ended ñAnger crucified, Hope died, 

Love rose, Spirit flamed, Word spread, God remained!ò 
 

This sequence (which I confess I cribbed from another 

source!) spoke powerfully to me as I prepared it.  It said 

that the Lord, sometimes presenting as Loving Creator, 

sometimes as Loving Man, sometimes as Loving Spirit 

moving where She will, was present throughout history 

ï and is present with us now.  This strong belief, which 

I have felt powerfully over the Easter period, I will 

return to in a moment. 
 

I was reminiscing over Menôs breakfast the other day 

about churches Iôve served, and spoke about the 

Primitive Methodists (who legally ceased to exist in 

1933 but were still alive and active in 1983) who 

believed that the call of their ministers was for life.  

Well and good, you may say, and I agree with you, to a 

point.  But the ñPrimsò carried this a stage further, I 

was informed: the minister was not expected to go until 

he retired at a set age; instead he continued until he 

could minister no longer.  Indeed, they didnôt have a 

pension fund, as such, I was told: they had a ñBroken-

down Ministersô Fundò.  Now Iôm sure that in most 

cases the effect was the same as an ordinary pension 

fund, but the thought behind the fathers in the faith was 

ñWhat was good for Wesley should be good enough for 

you.ò  Iôm not so sure that I subscribe to that idea! 
 

So to those who keep asking me ñAre you sure you 

have to go?ò, I want to answer, ñDo you really want a 

broken-down minister?ò 
 

Aside from any other considerations, Iôve seen the 

effect on churches where the minister stayed too longé 

and the result wasnôt pretty! 
 

For you see, I firmly believe that just as the Loving 

Holy Spirit brought Cathy and me to Colindale in 

August 2003, so the same Spirit will go with us ï and 

stay with you all ï when we leave in September 2011.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The signs are here: just to take one of them, 

although there were significant absences this 

morning, we had well over 70 worshippers in 

churché and this is not an isolated occurrence ï 

we are now around the 70-mark once or twice a 

month, regularly.  And how sad it would be if this 

growth were entirely dependent on the man or 

woman at the front. 
 

If Godôs Holy Spirit is not present, central and 

flowing through all of the work of His Church, 

then we might as well be, well, something elseé a 

Sunday singing club maybe, or a social club, or a 

drama group.   
 

We ainôt any of these! 

So the question I ask myself ï and more 

importantly ask you ï is this: 
 

What is the Holy Spirit saying to the Church ï 

and specifically to The Hyde? 
 

Please pray with me about the way ahead: Iôm sure 

that the Lord has all sorts of exciting answers for 

us, but we must keep listening. 
 

Love and peace,  

Revd Jim. 

     
       ++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  

 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++  
 

(There was once an infamous government survey 
which asked for information about workers òbroken 

down by age and sexó!  Sorry, couldnõt resist!)  

 
 

 



 

 
 

PREACHING PLANS  for - 

MAY   2011 

 

MAY  
 

  1
st
   May   ï  10.00 a.m.  -   Mr. C. Mortimore 

  8
th
   May   -  10.00 a.m.  ï   Rev. J. Gould 

                         6.30 p.m.  -   Communion 
             Mr. Keith Berry 

                                       and Rev. J. Gould  

15
th
  May   -  10.00 a.m.  -    Communion  

             Rev. J. Gould 

22
nd

 May   -   10.00 a.m.  -   Rev. J. Gould 

29
th
 May    -   10.00 a.m.  -   SONGS OF PRAISE 

             Rev. J. Gould 

JUNE 

 

 5
th

 June    -   10.00 a.m.  ï  The Elders 

                        6.30 p.m.  -   Communion 

             Rev. J. Gould 

12
th

 June  -    10.00 a.m.  -  Rev. J. Gould 

   6.30 p.m.  -  NO SERVICE 
 

+++++++++++++++++ 

 

PREACHING ENGAGEMENTS FOR  
CHRIS MORTIMORE  

 

Please pray for Chris as he le ads worship 

at  
the following venues during  

MAY  2011  
   

MAY  
 

  1
st 

May   -    10.00 a.m. -   The Hyde 

             6.30 p.m. -   St. Johnôs, Kenton 

15
th
 May   -   11.00 a.m.  -  Totteridge 

22
nd

 May  -   11.00 a.m.  -  Queens Park 

29
th
 May   -   10.30 a.m.  -  Northwood Hills 

 

JUNE  
 

5
th
 June    -      6.30 p.m.  -  St. Johnôs, Kenton 

 

+++++++++++ 

 

 
 

 

 

DIARY FOR MAY  2011 

MAY  
 

Wed.    4
th
  ï   1.15 p.m.  -   Lunchtime Service 

                     7.00 p.m.  -   Contemplative Prayer 

Thurs.  5
th
  -    2.00 p.m.   ï  Hyde De Hi 

Fri.       6
th
  -    9.30 a.m.   -  Toddler Club 

Sat.      7
th
   -  11.00 a.m.  -   Morning Coffee and     

                       12 noon      -   Lunches  - 

                                              Indonesian style 

Wed. 11
th
  ï    9.45 a.m.   -   Housegroup 

                        1.15 p.m.   -   Lunchtime Service 

                     7.15 p.m.   -   Housegroup 

Sat.   14
th
   -   10.00 a.m.   -   Joint Church Council 

Wed. 18
th 

  -    1.15. p.m.   -  Lunchtime Service 

                        7.30  p.m.   -  Elders Meeting 

Thurs.19
th
  - 12 to 2 p.m.   -  Christian Aid Lunches 

                         2.00 p.m.   -  Hyde-De-Hi 

Fri.     20
th
  -     9.30 a.m.   -  Toddler Club 

                     12 to 2 p.m.   -  Christian Aid Lunches 

Sat.    21
st
  -  12 to 2 p.m.   -  Christian Aid Lunches 

Wed   25
th
  ï     9.45 a.m.   -   Housegroup 

                          1.15 p.m    -   Lunchtime Service 

                       7.15 p.m.   -   Housegroup 

Fri.     27
th
  -      9.30 a.m.   -   Toddler Club  

 

JUNE  
 

Wed.   1
st
   -    1.15 p.m.    -    Lunchtime Service 

                        7.00 p.m.    -    Contemplative Prayer 

Thurs.  2
nd

  -    2.00 p.m.    -    Hyde-De-Hi  

Fri.       3
rd
   -   9.30 a.m.    -    Toddler Club  

    

     +++++++++++++++++++++    
 

FAITHFUL HEART  

Faithful.   What a lovely word for anyone to earn: 
Through all the turmoil of the world to feel you 
can return to just one faithful heart that is not 
shaken by events, that stays as true through 
adverse circumstances and comments. 

Faithfulness is one great virtue that can never 
pall, That keeps its value all the time while 
fortunes rise and fall.  Companions come and go, 
and good times visit and depart.  Thank God if 
you can count among your friends, one faithful 
heart. 

 

 



£  £ 
             MONEY MATTERS  

OFFERINGS  DURING  APRIL  2011 
 

APRIL                                     

 

COMMUNION  OFFERINGS 
 

THE COMMUNION OFFERINGS DURING 
MAY AND JUNE WILL BE MADE  

ON BEHALF OF THE 
ôTREASURE FOUNDATIONõ, 

 PREVIOUSLY KNOWN AS  
ôTREASURES OUT OF DARKNESSõ 

THE HALFWAY HOUSE PROVIDING  
SUPPORT FOR FEMALE EX-OFFENDERS  
AFTER LEAVING HOLLOWAY PRISON. 

 

The Treasures out of Darkness Foundation was founded 

to provide a halfway house for female ex -offenders in 

need of accommodation, as well as support a nd liaison 
services to assist with drug rehabilitation and education.  

The foundation seeks to meet the needs of vulnerable 

women  by  providing an integrated, individual support 
system.  

 

£££££££££££££££££££££££££££££££                                 

COMMU NION OFFERINGS DURING   
MARCH AND APRIL FOR  THE 

BEREAVEMENT COUNSELL ING  
AT WILLESDEN HOSPITA L. 

AMOUNTED TO £150.20 

 
 

£££££££££££££££££££££££££££££££                                  

 

                                                                                    

 
 

We are very grateful to members of our 

Church who have given donations for our 

flowers this month.  It makes a real 

difference to the feel of our Church and 

enhances our worship. 
 

We thank the following for their 

donations during MAY: - 
 

     MISS V. CRISPE 

MR . &   MRS. MAYCOCK  

                 MRS. R. CAMPBELL  

                      MISSES S. &  J. FIELD  

 

We also thank our team of flower 

arrangers:- 

Pam Maycock 

Vivien Crispe 

Sheila Mortimore 

Susan Day 

Christina Eddisford  
 

           
 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS  

DURING MAY  

 

                 JOHANNA           TONI 

        SARAH                MICHAEL  

                        TED                     ROGER 

                         MARY                  ALEX 

                    ELLEN                  ESTHER 

CHARLES            

 
                                                                    

 

 

April 2011 

 

Cash 

 

Envelopes 

    

Total 
 

    3rd     
 

£ 90.50 

 

 £220.00 

 

£310.50 

     

  10
th
  

   

£ 67.00 

 

 £215.00 

    

  £282.00 

 

  17
th
  

 

£82.50 

 

£169.00 

 

 £251.50 

 

  24
th
  

   

£106.35 

  

£ 175.50 

 

£281.85 

 

 

TOTALS       

 

£346.35 

 

 

£779.50 

 

£1,125.85 



 

      
 

 

 

A óThank you ô to all those who 

helped to make our various Easter 

Services  so en joyable and 

meaningful.  
 

From Maundy Thursday, Good 

Friday and Easter Day there was 

time for reflection and 

thanksgiving to God ñFor such 
Loveò shown to each of us this 

Eastertime . 
 

Thank you one and all.  

 
Chris Mortimore  

 

 
 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Our House Gr oups return for the 
Summer Ses sion on Wednesday, 11 th  

May .  The morning group meets at 9.45 
a.m. at The Manse and the evening 
group at 7.15 p.m. at the home of the 

Eddisfordôs. 
 

If you would like to share in a House 
Group, t hen please speak to our 
Minister or to me.   

 
The dates for the Summer Session 

are: - 
 

May 11 th  , May 25 th , June 8 th , June 
22 nd July 13 th , July 27 th  House Group 
Party.  

 
Chris Mortimore  
 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^  

 

 
 



 

 

Hi De Hi Report  

April 2011.  
 

This is my 7 th  report. Over the last 7 

years 39 people's names have 
appeared in our books. Some have sadly 

died, some are now housebound and some 
have moved to other areas.  

However, 11 of the original members still 
attend regularly so something must be 
working.  

Our 'entertainment' ranges from a 
visit from the community police, 

lessons in water colour painting, table top 
games, bulb planting and a talk on 

Canada and regular afternoons where 
'putting the world right' is the order of the 
day.  

Our summer outing was to Ruislip Lido, 
late enough for the train to be running 

but early enough to miss the hoards of 
school children. The carvery meal was 

good as always - for £3.50 well within 
everyone's budget.  

As the meal at Christmas coincided with 

a trip to Sto ckport for me I left the 
arrangements on the day in the capable 

hands of my husband. The members of 
HDH loyally said he coped very well.  

We returned to one of our old 
favourites after Christmas when we 
shared our favourite Christmas cards.  

Several of us to ok tables at the Table Sale 
in March and managed to get rid of our 

treasures.  

We try to spend 15 minutes choosing our 

favourite hymns, and close with prayer, 
often just counting our blessings that we 
are all still fit and well enough to make 

the for tnightly trek to the community hall 

for fellowship.  

Our thanks goes to Ellen who continues 

to be our treasurer, Ha nnelore who 
presides over the tea and coffee and Pam 
who steadfastly produces home made 

cakes and scones for every session, with 
the occasiona l help from other 

members.  

As this is my last report, I would like 

to thank all the members who attend 
so faithfully especially Chris and Ted 

who are sometimes the 'lone males', 
thus preventing us from being an all -
female group. It has been a real 

pleasure  and blessing to me to be part 
of this group.  

Cathy Gould 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



JUNIOR CHURCH ï AGM REPORT ï  

APRIL 2011 
 

This past year our numbers have once again 
increased and now, if all the children attend 
each Sunday, we could have up to 16, from 
toddlers to teen agers.  This is great, as most 
churches these days do not have many 
children and in some cases do not have any 
at all.  We are very blessed to have so many 
children and young people.  
 

Our first celebration was on Mothering 
Sunday when all Mums, Aunts, Grandmas and 
ladies of the church received posies of spring 
flowers.   It is always good to see families 
joining in this service and is an 
encouragement to the children.  

 

The lessons are based on themes taken from 
the Teaching Books from Scripture Union.   
This also enables Jim and Chris to follow in 
line with their sermon theme, albeit a little 
difficult at times, I believe.   When Songs of 
Praise weeks occur it is a chance for the 
children to select their favourite songs or 
choruses before going out to their  different 
rooms.   On occasions the teenagers and 
younger children have been asked to read in 
church at the morning service and have done 
so very well.   
 

A promotion Sunday was held when all the 
Junior church received a book as a token of 
appreciation fo r their attendance or a small 
gift for the teenagers.   The older teenagers 
were also taken for a treat to Ten Pin 
Bowling with Cathy, Pam and Ted and Jim 
leading the group.   This was then followed 
by going for pizzas.   I donõt know who won! 
The teenagers or the teachers!  
 

Harvest took place over the weekend of 2 nd 
and 3rd October and this year the harvest 
produce was shared between the St. Lukeõs 
Hospice and the North London Hospice.  The 
gifts the children brought on the Sunday 
morning were very gratefu lly accepted by 
both hospices.  Only the non -perishable items 
went to Kenton as they were in the middle of 
alterations being made, so there were no 
patients staying at this time.  
 
It was very unfortunate that in December the 
planned Candlelight Service did not take 

place.   As most of you will know, the 
inclement weather together with the fact 
that a power cut left the church without 
heating or lighting meant that all services 
had to be cancelled.  The gifts that were 
usually brought to this service ha d to be 
kept until the following Sunday for the 
Manor House Hostel in Bushy.   The Hostel 
were still very delighted with the bags of 
goddies and thought it was good that 
Christmas was going to go on for another 
week.   Parts of the Nativity were also 
incorporated into this Service on the week 
after Christmas, so not all the effort was 
wasted in preparing for the Nativity.  The 
children also missed out on their Christmas 
Party for the same reason and their 
presents were kept until the following 
Sunday. 
 
In t he past there have been occasions in 
Junior Church when preparations were 
made, sometimes spending two hours on 
the lessons and handwork, only to have no 
children turn up but I am pleased to say 
that this has very rarely happened during 
2010.  This is very encouraging and makes 
life a lot happier for the teachers.   I do 
hope this trend of the increased numbers of 
children will continue through into 2011.  
 

My thanks must go to Cathy, Pam, Ted and 
Lena for all their support each Sunday, and 
to Sheila who has stood in when needed in 
the Junior Section.  We have been blessed 
with different helpers in the crèche this 
year and thanks go to Paul, Maria, Leona 
and Sandro who have come and looked 
after the very young ones who seem to 
enjoy their time playing togethe r.   Helpers 
and teachers are always wanted and it 
would also provide teachers with a break 
now and then so that they are not teaching 
every Sunday.   If you feel inclined to teach 
please speak to any one of us.   
 

 
/continuedééééé 

A new venture for the fi rst time in a good 
number of years has just happened this 
Mothering Sunday.  The children led the 
whole of the service either with a one liner 
or taking part in the sketches, saying 



prayers or reading.     They   chose  their  own 
hymns and choruses  
and it  was a very successful service, one 
which we hope they will be happy to repeat 
during this year.  I think all of us as teachers 
or helpers felt very proud of what they 
achieved.  We seem to have some budding 
piano players, flute players and good readers 
coming forth.  
 

Prayers are needed for the teachers, the 
helpers and especially the children and young 
people who are the future of our church.   
We must do everything we can to encourage 
this generation of youngsters to grow 
together in Jesus and to feel tha t they are an 
important part of the church.  
 

Vivien Crispe  - April 2011 

 

 

 
 

 
 

++++++++++++++++++++ 

 
 

THE NEXT COFFEE MORNING WITH LUNCHES  
WILL  BE HELD  ON  SATURDAY 7 TH  MAY 
FROM 12 NOON  AND WILL BE FROM A 

MENU OF INDONESIAN FOOD  
Come along and join in  the good food 

fellowship and chat, all for £3.00  

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

 

 

 

 
 

++++++++++++++++ 

Message from the Editor  

April seems to have gone by so quickly, so quickly 

in fact, that there has not been enough time to put 

together a óProfileô.  This month, and for the next 

few issues, I will be putting in reports from the 

various organizations which were given at the 

April Annual General Church Meeting.  These are 

very informative and give an outlook on what has 

been happening in the Church during the year.   

The Profiles will return and Maria is, I know, 

researching for the next issue. 

I am sure everyone had a very good Easter and we 

can now look forward to our summer, if we have 

not already had this over the last couple of weeks!! 

 

May I please have all material for the June issue 

by no later than Sunday 22
nd

 May.   

Thank you. 

*************** *************  

 
 



News from the Pews 
 

Joyce Field has had a hip operation.  Jim 

has visited her and by all accounts the 

operation has been successful.  She will be 

starting physio shortly and hopes to soon be 

walking again.  Apparently Joyce was eager 

to have something to eat after the op! 

Joyce, we trust you will soon be fit and up 

and about. 
 

*********************  

News has just been given  that Peggy 

Day, Roge rôs Mum and Paulôs 

grandmother , has fallen and broken her 

femur.   This has now been operated on 

which has been successful and we trust 

that Peggy will make a good and speedy 

recovery.  
*********************  

            

 

 Musings from the Manse 
 

So now we do have some definite news. 

We are moving to Kilburn, not down near 

Cricklewood, but Kilburn in Derbyshire. 

It is a small village about 8 miles north 

of Derby and about 2 miles from Belper. 

The area was originally a mining area 

but is now being redeveloped. T he town 
of Belper is undergoing a transformation. 

Kilburn itself looks across to hills and 

countryside, though near enough to lots 

of civilisation for us townies. We will 

enjoy exploring the area as it is just 

south of the Peak district.  
 

Time marches on h ere. The blossom I 

talked about last month has now been 

blown from the trees and the spring 

flowers have disappeared. The birds we 
love watching appear to be nesting and 

our robins become bolder by the day.    
 

I was asked by a church member whether 
I kept  thinking about all the ôlastsõ we 
were doing and of course, it goes 
without saying that the Maundy Thursday 
meal and Easter Day, though glorious 
celebrations, were tinged with sadness.  
Can we find churches in Derby that sing 

these great Stuart Townend hy mns??? 
We fitted in 5 in our services!  
 
However we now look forward to the 
summer and those many events that 
The Hyde does so well. The choir are 
singing lots in May and June. I think that 
still there are those of you who havenõt 
heard them. You just don õt know what 
you are missing! 
 

Jim is selling everything that moves on 
EBay---  wait a minute  ñ those are 
mostly my things!!! He says he is 
starting next month. Have you heard 
that before?  
 
Cathy 

               

  
 

********************************** 
 

DATES FOR YOUR FUTURE DIARY 
 

Saturday July 16 th �±�&�U�H�D�P���7�H�D�V���D�W���9�L�Y�L�H�Q�¶�V 

 

Sunday 24th July �± International Feast  at 
the Manse . 
 

 
 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 


